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Purpose



This paper outlines the relevant provisions in the proposed Race Discrimination Bill dealing with so-called “expatriate packages”.

Differential Treatment

2.

Under the proposed Bill, it is unlawful for a person (“the discriminator”) to discriminate against another person in a protected area of activity (for example, employment) if on the ground of the race of that other person, the discriminator treats that other person less favourably than the discriminator treats or would treat other persons.  This type of discrimination is generally referred to as direct discrimination.

3.

Offers of employment which are on different terms are potentially caught by the Bill.  A clause in the Bill provides that it is unlawful for a person (“the employer”) to discriminate against another person (on the ground of race) in the terms on which the employer offers that other person employment.

4.

Differential treatment between existing employees on overseas terms and those on local terms is also potentially caught by the Bill.  Another clause in the Bill provides that it is unlawful for an employer to discriminate against an employee (on the ground of race) in the terms of employment which the employer affords that employee.

5.

In some circumstances, it is legitimate to provide employees recruited from abroad more favourable terms than local employees because those recruited from abroad have to relocate here.  They may face difficulties finding accommodation for the family or a school for their children, and special allowances may be justifiable.

Exceptions

6.

The Bill provides two exceptions for employers of employees on overseas terms to meet the staffing requirements of their business.

7.

Firstly, employers may offer overseas terms (often more favourable terms) to employees: (a) if the employment requires special skills, knowledge or experience not readily available in Hong Kong; (b) the employees have been recruited or transferred from a place outside Hong Kong; and (c) the persons recruited are not permanent residents of  Hong Kong.

8.

Secondly, there is a “grandfather clause” in the Bill for existing employees on overseas terms (i.e., those appointed on overseas terms before the race law comes into effect).  The exception for these employees will apply irrespective of whether or not they are or have become permanent residents of Hong Kong.

9.

The exceptions for employees on overseas terms continues to apply even if they are promoted or transferred within the same company or same group of companies.  

Impact on the Business Sector

10.

The Bill will render discrimination on the ground of race in the employment field unlawful.  The exceptions help to ensure that Hong Kong’s position as an international financial and trade centre would not be affected.
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